WHITE OAK TOWNSHIP REGULAR BOARD MEETING

JANUARY 12, 2004

The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, at 7:30 p.m. on January 12, 2004.  Roll call as follows: Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Clerk Carole Oesterle, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, and Trustee Diane Graf.  Absent:  Trustee Todd Baker. Also present was Kenneth Chamberlain and Kyle Marshall.  Invocation given by Clerk Oesterle.  

Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Treasurer McArthur to approve the minutes of December 8, 2003 regular board meeting as printed. Motion carried.

Treasurer McArthur reported that two CD were up for renewal.  Moved by Clerk Oesterle, seconded by Trustee Graf to renew the two CD’s for six months.  Motion carried.     Moved by Clerk Oesterle, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the treasurer’s report as printed and place on file.  Motion carried.  

Public Comment:  None

Zoning Administrator, Kenneth Chamberlain reported that he collected $1,693.65 for December and year to date a total of $21,487.63. He reported that year to date permits include (10) new address assignments; (37) Zoning Permits; (33) Building Permits;  (33) Plumbing & Mechanical Permits; (6) Land Divisions resulting in seven splits with an estimated value of issued Building Permits of $2,560,040.00.  Under Zoning issues it was reported that the Bearup mobile home has been removed.  Clerk Oesterle read a thank you note from the Laferriere’s regarding the help received from in the getting this trailer removed.  He issued a permit to Sprint to add another antenna to the cell tower on Columbia & Haywood Roads.  Permission was granted to Kenneth Chamberlain to give out a welcome package about our township and a list of local merchants and churches in our area.

Old Business:  RE:  Convention donations.  Clerk Oesterle reported that she delivered five wreaths donated by Dorothy Weldon, one 3-D puzzle donated by Carole Oesterle, and the bag of items donated by  Pratt & Whitney to Locke Township the second week of December.

Communiqués:
· Ingham County Road Commission-RE:  Land Division Application for Leland Hile/Mike Salter were given restrictions for placement of residential driveway on (2) 5 acre parcel’s on the SE corner of Columbia & Searls Rd.

· Michigan Tax Tribune-RE: Granting the motion to set aside Default on Enbridge Energy on three parcels.

· Michigan Tax Tribune-RE:  Richard Morrison hearing is Thursday, Feb 05, 2004 at 2 p.m. at Michigan Tax Tribunal Hearing Room 2 lower level, 1033 S. Washington, Lansing, MI.                                                                      

· Michigan Tax Tribune-RE:  Daniel Tomaszewski improper fee submitted

· Ingham County Drain Commission-RE:  Requesting resolution or payment on the County Wide Digital Orthophotograpy.  Clerk Oesterle will send a letter.

· Ingham County Health Dept-RE:  Paul Harmon soil evaluation on section 27.

· Department of Treasury-RE:  Denial Reason Codes-copies given to Assessor Chuck Zemla and Treasurer McArthur.

· J. Richard Robinson, P.C.-RE:  Invitation to dinner on Wednesday, January 21 at 6:30 p.m. at Kellogg Convention Center.

· State of Michigan-RE: Unemployment Compensation

· Stockbridge Schools-RE:  School Election of Monday, March 15, 2004 

Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Treasurer McArthur to pay all the bills presented.  Motion carried.

Supervisor Marshall declared the meeting adjourned at 8:20 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Carole Oesterle, Clerk

